
Monthly Board Meeting 
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP 

February 3, 2021 

Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Lee Johnsen, Matt 
Klocke, Laurie Jorgensen, and Anne Stitt. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were read. Ovid asked if 
any objections or corrections to the minutes, none being stated, minutes are approved as read. Treasurer's 
report was read. We had a beginning balance of$248,248.62 the receipts totaled $3,503.65, and 
disbursements of$1,890.20, to bring our ending balance to $249,862.07. We have one outstanding check 
in the amount of$94.68. Bank balance is $249,956.75. Ovid asked ifthere are any objections or 
corrections to the treasurer's report, none being stated, treasurer's report was approved as read. Claims to 
be paid tonight 7703 to 7706. 

Special Visitors: 
• None 

Old Business: 

• Discussion was held on the Youngberg's, decision was made to ask them to sign 
something the Clerk will draw up, and ask them to notarize it as well, it will provide them 
with 30 months requested to get the property back in compliance with the Zoning 
Ordinance meaning the original building will become a shop instead of residence. 

• The clerk heard from Amy Johnson as the State who said: Thank you for submitting your 
crossings to our solicitation. We have preliminarily reviewed your crossings. We were 
unable to program the crossings into our current solicitation, however, we would like to 
do some further evaluation of crossings in your area as a corridor study. Ideally, we 
would begin the study this summer and have more information to discuss with you 
regarding potential safety improvements this time next year. The Corridor stud would be 
led by BNSF; because there are so many crossings in that same area, they felt it would be 
best to look at all of them along that corridor to come up with the best solutions for all 
crossings. The clerk will respond to Amy asking that we be included in the corridor 
study. 

New Business: 
• Nancy Fisher, Township Assessor has told us that this will be her last year assessing for 

the Township. Clerk will ask her for a contact of a possible replacement, also for a map 
of the sections up for assessing this year and next year. 

• City of Askov sent the Fire Contract, it has decreased this year from $37,428.15 to 
$35,350.03. The next council meeting is February 10 at 6:30 p.m. and Lee will attend 
that meeting. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by, 
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Anne Stitt, Clerk 
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